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1. The Secretariat has received a communication dated 10 June 2015 from the Permanent Mission
of Germany to the Agency.

2. As requested, the communication is circulated herewith for information.
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Verbal Note

The Permanent Mission of the Federal Republic of Germany to the Office of the
United Nations and to the other International Organizations in Vienna presents its
compliments to the Secretariat of the International Atomic Energy Agency and has the
honour to attach the text of the statement delivered by the German Governor at the meeting
of the IAEA Board of Governors on 8 June 2015 in connection with the Annual Report for
2014:

[ fully support the remarks that were made by the distinguished representative of
Latvia on behalf of the European Union, and I would like to make some additional remarks
in a national capacity.

In reference to the statement made by the distinguished Governor of the Russian
Federation and in aligning itself with interventions i.a. made by the distinguished Governors
of the United States of America, of Australia and Canada, Germany would like to state the
following:

Annexes 30a and 30b of the Annual Report for 2014 contained in document
GOV/2015/27 are fully in line with resolution 68/262 of the General Assembly, adopted on
27 March 2014, which affirms in Operative Paragraph 1 the commitment of the General
Assembly to the sovereignty, political independence, unity and territorial integrity of Ukraine
within its internationally recognized borders.

Therefore, our position is: annexes 30a and 30b of the Annual Report concerning
Ukraine should remain as they stand.

The Permanent Mission of the Federal Republic of Germany requests that this Note
Verbale be circulated as an TAEA Information Circular.

The Permanent Mission of the Federal Republic of Germany to the Office of the
United Nations and to the other International Organizations in Vienna avails itself of this
opportunity to renew to the Secretariat of the International Atomic Energy the assurances of
its highest consideration.

To the Secretariat of the Vienna, 10 June 2015
International Atomic Energy Agency

Vienna International Centre

1400 Vienna






